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    Lowell “Buddy” 

Mason 

website: 
www.lowellmason.com 

   The National Day of Prayer 

program in Clio had a “Mason” 

connection.  Phyllis Hensel was 

recognized for over 30 years of 

organizing the local program.  

Phyllis attended Pine Run as a 

youth when Lowell’s dad,  Louis 

Mason was the minister.  She 

remembered  Buddy and how his 

mother played the piano.   

    Lowell continues to share 

“thoughts of the Day” which are 

then posted on the Pine Run 

Facebook page.   

   We continue to be blessed by 

him and the effects of his families 

service to the King! 

   

 David & Dawn 

(Berry) Degler 
A Christian 

Ministry in the 

National Parks 

 
The National Parks are up and 
going and teams have been 
recruited and trained.  The 
teams will lead Sunday Worship 
services in the National parks 
for those that live or visit there. 
   ACMNP is looking for prayer 
partners for the various teams.  

If you would like to support a 

team member in prayer, 

please email info@acmnp.com 
 

 David Anderson 

 

 David, who is 

serving in the Navy of the United 

States, has been reassigned.  He is 

moving to Germany where his 

wife will join him after school gets 

out.   We will be anxious to see 

what the Lord has for David in this 

next chapter of his life! 

 

 

 

 

 

 

     The weekly broadcast on 

Sundays @ 10:30 AM on our 

Facebook page enables us to be a 

blessing to more people than 

could attend in person.   

MISSIONS WE SUPPORT: 
  A Christian Ministry in the  

 National Parks 

  Bibles for Russia 

  Clio Area Human Services Fund 

    Great Lakes Christian College 

   His House Campus Ministry 

   Helping Others Prepare for 

        Eternity (H.O.P.E.) 

  Mexican Mountain Mission 

  Operation: “We Care” 

  Rock Lake Christian Assembly 

  Wolverine Christian Service Camp 

 

    There are over 100 servants of 

Christ around the world that we 

also contact daily with scripture 

and devotions through Facebook 

Messenger.  They are thankful for 

being encouraged by the daily 

messages and knowing that they 

are being thought of here in the 

States. 

 

  Teaching 

the Word 

(through 

our 

Websites)  

    
   Our website continues to generate a 

good volume of traffic, thought 

people are spending less time on 

“sites” than they were just two years 

ago.  We are glad to provide the 

studies and resources we do.  We 

have been reminded recently of their 

importance through requests for 

“study materials” from people outside 

our “area”.  Take some time to 

explore and check out a free Bible 

Study for yourself!   

SOCIAL MEDIA 

PRESENCE 
Snapchat—69 people are following 

Instagram- 60  people are following 

Twitter—1 person following 

Facebook—218 people are following 

YOUtube—we now have 10 puppet 

shows available for viewing.  3 of 

them have had more than a dozen 

views! 

Facebook “Live Stream”—Sundays @ 

10:30 am  

Check out: pine_run_church on 

Instagram for daily pictures from 

God’s creation  with a brief thought! 

   Our social media presence varies 

from daily posts of pictures to daily 

posts of Devotions, to programs for 

families or deeper Bible studies for 

those interested. 

Clio Area Ministerial Association 
Food Distributions will be the second 

Saturday of the month at the Burley 

Farm (July through December).   

 Phil Burley—co-host (Pine Run Alum) 

National Day of Prayer programs in 

Clio expanded to 2 programs this 

year! 

Phyllis Hensel—leader for 30 years 

(Pine Run Alum) 

http://www.lowellmason.com/

